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November 2, 2001

The Honorable Pete von Reichbauer

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember von Reichbauer:

Enclosed for your review and consideration is an ordinance authorizing a Restrictive Covenant that allows fish and wildlife restoration on two parcels within Cecil B. Moses Park on the Duwamish Waterway in Tukwila.  

The Restrictive Covenant is required under a 1990 consent decree between the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA), the City of Seattle, and Municipality of Metropolitan Seattle (METRO), now King County, under the Elliot Bay Duwamish Restoration Program.  The Decree resulted from a 1990 federal lawsuit regarding alleged sediment contamination and habitat loss due to discharges by METRO and the City of Seattle.  The lawsuit was settled by Consent Decree in December 1991, which stipulated that METRO must make available real estate valued at $2.5 million for fish and wildlife habitat restoration. 

The two parcels total 0.47 acres and are located at Cecil B. Moses Park, at 27th Avenue Southwest.  The properties were originally purchased by King County under the 1989 Open Space Bond program, governed by Ordinance 9071, which restricts use of the properties for open space purposes.  Ordinance 9071 allows for sale and replacement of open space properties with properties of equivalent open space value.  The Prosecuting Attorney’s Office has advised Department of Natural Resources (DNR) staff that the provisions of Ordinance 9071 alone will not meet the requirement of the Consent Decree that the two parcels be made permanently available for restoration and public access.  To comply with the Consent Decree, King County must adopt an ordinance that places an additional Restrictive Covenant over the 1989 Open Space Bond properties at Cecil B. Moses Park.  Such a Restrictive Covenant will not change the allowable open space uses of the two parcels required by Ordinance 9071, but will restrict them from sale in the future.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.  If you have any questions, please call Faith Roland, Acquisition Supervisor, Resource Lands and Open Space Section, Water and Land Resources Division, Department of Natural Resources, at (206) 296-7804.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:  
King County Councilmembers


     ATTN:  John Chelminiak, Council Chief of Staff



      Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

       Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director



       Keith Oratz, Lead Staff, NRPDS


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources (DNR)


Faith Roland, Acquisition Supervisor, Resource Lands and Open Space Section, 


    Water and Resource Lands Division, DNR


Maureen Welch, Acting Manager, WLRD


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Steve Broz, Budget Supervisor, Office of Budget

